
Athletic Brief 1/7/13
 

Basketball teams continue to do well and poise themselves for a playoff run.  I 
continue to evaluate and manage the coaching staff. Their have been some issues I did 
not foresee but have been addressed in our monthly coaches meeting. My hope is the 
issues will be corrected and no further action needed. Spring schedules are looking good. 
Softballs numbers are up by signup done before break. This will allow for two whole 
teams.  Looking at the official numbers all our sports participation in every sport are up 
so far. We still don’t have a count of thoughts looking to participate in all our spring 
sports, but I feel they will be along the same lines as we have in every other sport. We 
continue to develop our new coaches in hopes they will become the solid foundation for 
us to use to set our student/athlete on the right path.  We continue to change and form our 
program to fit our athletes and their needs. Thank you for your support of our students.
 
Sincerely,
 
James L. Richardson
Brackett ISD
Athletic Director / Head Football
 


